

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 2, 2010

Rupinder Kaur, Agent Kiran, LLC 3225 S. 84th St. Milwaukee, WI 53227

Dear Ms. Kaur:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 17, 2010, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt license for the premises at 2235 W. Center St. ("Center Food Market") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets and aldermanic and neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, March 2, 2010, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

<del>.sme</del>erery,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF091259



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 2, 2010

Paris M. Askerneese 1725 N. Prospect Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53202

## Dear Ms. Askerneese:

This is to notify you that on February 17, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be denied based upon non-appearance.

On February 19, 2010, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be denied. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of March 2, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny the Class "D" Bartender license based upon non-appearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

**Enclosure** 



Ronald D. Leonhardt
City Clerk

March 2, 2010

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

Rochelle A. Hill P.O. Box 12201 Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Ms. Hill:

This is to notify you that on February 17, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Bartender license be denied based upon non-appearance.

On February 19, 2010, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Bartender license in which the Committee recommended that the license be denied. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of March 2, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to deny the Class "D" Bartender license based upon non-appearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

respectionly,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

Enclosure



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 2, 2010

Marc A. Brown, Agent Silverstien Group, LLC 3206 N. 11th St. Milwaukee, WI 53206

Atty. Howard Mitz 1017 W. Glen Oaks Lane Suite 104 Mequon, WI 53092-3375

Dear Mr. Brown:

This is to notify you that on Wednesday, February 17, 2010, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Tavern Dance license for the premises at 2116 N. Farwell Ave. ("A-List Supper Club and Lounge") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony.

On Tuesday, March 2, 2010, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF091259



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

March 2, 2010

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

Enrique Terrones 1623 W. Grant St. Milwaukee, WI 53215 Atty. Michael Knoeller 610 W. Lincoln Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53215

Dear Mr. Terrones:

www.milwaukee.gov

This is to notify you that on February 17, 2010, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 1631 W. Grant St. ("Primos Place") be renewed with a 10-day suspension based on neighborhood testimony and contingent upon the repair of the boarded-up windows in the establishment before March 1, 2010 or the application would be returned to committee.

On February 19, 2010, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal application for the Class "B" Tavern license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a 10-day suspension based on neighborhood testimony and contingent upon the repair of the boarded-up windows in the establishment before March 1, 2010 or the application would be returned to committee. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of March 2, 2010 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and of the fact that the condition of the recommendation was satisfied before the deadline of March 1, 2010, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern license with a 10-day suspension.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., March 8, 2010 through midnight, March 17, 2010.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

Enclosure